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The Minnesota Department of Human Services (DHS) sent letters to some people under age 18 

indicating they would be enrolled in Special Needs BasicCare (SNBC) effective March 1, 2012.  This 

notice was sent in error.   

 

Those individuals who received a notice in error DO NOT have to return the forms included with the 

letter.  All individuals under age 18 will continue to receive Medical Assistance health care coverage 

through fee-for-service.  

 

If and when a person under 18 becomes eligible to enroll in SNBC, a new letter will be sent.  Please 

accept our apologies for any confusion this may have caused you. 

 

 

 


